
Still Projects Meeting 

Minutes, September 25, 2018 

Present:  B. Hoerauf, J. Martin, P. Sarlitto, S.Montoye 

 

The meeting was called to order by J. Martin. 

Secretary's minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed. 

Treasurer reported balances of $779.00 in Still Projects account (after payment of tent rental) and 

$2078.94 in Cloverbud Camp account. 

Old Business 

Cloverbud Camp - all went well according to reports.  There were about as many counselors as 

attendees (numbers were down from previous years).  We would hope Mandy would handle 

Cloverbud Camp again next year, but her kids are no longer cloverbuds. 

Youth Show - Activity tent went well manned by Mandy Rogers and another mom.  A motion was 

made and passed to pay the $125.00 for tent rental.   

We reviewed Youth Show comments - BOS ribbons did not get ordered.  Need to order 100 BOS gold 

ribbons for next year. We also need to have "certificates" stating BOS category. 

In order to try to increase participation in Still Projects Committee, Sheri suggested that we target those 

members on the Still Projects registration list.   

Office Staff - Sheri said that the office will be initiating "Club Awards" in the coming year.  Clubs can 

earn points for completing registration, holding more than 6 meetings a year, participation in county 

committees, and other goals.  Number of points earned will determine Gold, Silver, or Bronze awards. 

New Business 

For 2019 Fair - consider changing date of SP judging; some judges will not participate on a Sunday.  This 

would need Livestock and Dairy committee approval as well as Farm Council.  We discussed various 

ways to accomplish this, but this will require more thought.  We will, however, change SP judging times 

to 1:00 til 5:00 p.m.  Sheri also suggested that we put a note in the horse packets stating judging times.   

Wednesday Noon judging this year will be Creative Cupcakes.  Up to 18 cupcakes may be displayed, 

decorated or not, filled or plain. 

We discussed a plant growing contest.  Maybe hostas or lillies or another perennial, but we would 

likely need plants to hand out.  Jean will check with Denise Prielipp and perhaps Lodi Farms about this. 

We all need to review the Fair Book for changes/corrections. 



February 9 or 23 is planned for our annual Mini-Expo/Projects Galore day.  Jean will check with Scio 

Church and WFC for availability.  Some possible categories are talent show, public speaking, 

improvisation, terrariums, science, flower arranging (maybe make 1 donate 1), duct tape wallets, 

stenciling, origami, seasonal decorations, electrical (switch, lamp kits), small motor/engines, rockets, 

leathercraft, Legos?, crocheting, animal showmanship, archery? 

Laurie Rivetto will present an entrepreneuership workshop on Friday evening, November 30. 

Signage for entrepreneuership project - Bev will check with Saline HS Graphic Arts to determine cost.   

Next meeting, Tuesday, Novemer 27, at 6:30 p.m. at the Extension Office.  Other meeting dates will be 

January 22, March, and May 28. 

 


